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large (28,000 member) 
contemporary church 

with 8 locations

we realize value 
pluralism—operating/

living in multiple 
spheres concurrently

advocate for 
differentiation and 

modifications

no real options with 
relationship strain—
stay married is the 

only option

very focused social 
banter at family 

gatherings

teaching elementary 
school (and not the 

PE teacher)

appearance: long 
hair, colorful 

clothing, earring

now I have high 
accountability for 
myself and others

all of these leading to 
my belief that others 

thought I made a 
lifestyle choice they 

would not agree with

now I understand more 
these choices may have 

been about pushing 
on being known (small 
town, parents known)

my parents married 
since 1963; wife’s 

parents since 1958

all educators, 
including inlaws

one gifted, 
one dyslexic/

disgraphic/ADHD
parent of two boys

work ethic

emotions are for 
home, not in public

default response for 
our children spending 

money is “no”

the couch was never used 
at our house growing 
up-work to be done!

affects when I see 
educators who I 

surmise may not be 
pulling their weight

developing a tolerance 
for conflict and a 

penchant for having 
tough conversations

however, my wife and I 
share this 100% Dutch 
background, so conflict 
avoidance still present

grew up in Sioux 
County, IA

single issue voting 
(e.g., abortion)

in early 80s only 3,000 
people, less than 10 

of color

remember the first 
meet with an adult 

male of color

generalized experiences 
(sports, journalism, 
music, government)

first teaching job out 
of Dordt still in a then 

homogenous community 
(Ripon, CA)

then lived in more 
multicultural places 

(south Florida, Atlanta)

consultant and coach 
in multiple states and 

countries

four states  
(IA, CA, FL, GA)

however, immediate 
circle of neighbors and 
acquaintances look and 

sound like us

small (<225 students) 
high school

felt trapped at times, 
locked in to what I thought 

others thought of me

rural, conservative

lack of spendingmarried since 1996

staff member 
referenced me as 

“hired help”

music director, 
Catholic

faith

white

public

private

experience

teaching

administration

Dutch

family

organist in church

librarian

malechoices early on

now Wesleyan

Thomas Van Soelen

very frugal (cheap)

Thomas Van Soelen Paseo Map


